Whereas:

The Security and Stability Advisory Committee reported on “fast flux” DNS changes in its January 2008 Advisory SAC 025 (http://www.icann.org/committees/security/sac025.pdf/),

The GNSO resolved on March 6, 2008 to request an Issues Report from ICANN Staff to consider the SAC Advisory and outline potential next steps for GNSO policy development designed to mitigate the current ability for criminals to exploit DNS via "fast flux" IP and/or nameserver changes. 

ICANN Staff prepared an Issues Report dated March 25, 2008 (http://gnso.icann.org/issues/fast-flux-hosting/gnso-issues-report-fast-flux-25mar08.pdf) recommending that the GNSO sponsor additional fact-finding and research to develop best practices guidelines concerning fast flux hosting and that it may be appropriate for the ccNSO also to participate in such an activity,
Resolve that:

The Council form a drafting team of interested and qualified individuals to develop a list of questions regarding “fast flux” hosting for which answers would facilitate pending action by the Council regarding policy development work and task that team with submitting the list to the Council NLT 22 May 2008,

Form an expert panel consisting of volunteers from groups such as the SSAC, the APWG, and constituencies that have expertise related to the use of fast flux and task that group with answering as best as possible the questions delivered by the drafting team and delivering those answers to the Council NLT 11 June 2008.
The Council decide whether or not to initiate a “fast flux” PDP as soon as possible after receipt of answers from the expert panel.
